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Thank you for allowing me to testify on Redistricting in Manhattan. I am a 30+ year Financial 

District Resident of the Congressional 10th District of New York and have been very involved in 

rebuilding Lower Manhattan after 9/11, and again after Superstorm Sandy in 2012, and now 

COVID. My full affiliations are below. 

 

We raised our family one block east of the World Trade Center site. We chose to stay in Lower 

Manhattan to be part of rebuilding and recovery, now for the third time. We stayed because we 

trusted the continuity provided by our 10th District legislative representation and the leadership 

of Congressman Nadler and his team. 

 

To understand the importance of this district, here are three critical facts: 

 

First, government action and leadership were central to the recovery after 9/11 and Sandy. Lower 

Manhattan would be a dead zone today had it not been for concerted, sustained, and effective 

government response. This was not about "government getting out of the way." The private 

sector abandoned Lower Manhattan after 9/11 and Sandy, only returning after the government 

restored essential services and rebuilt business confidence. 

 

Second, Lower Manhattan is an extraordinarily complex mosaic of jurisdictions. All three 

branches of State government operate here, as well as the City Council, the Borough President, 

the Mayor, and the Community Board. Lower Manhattan is the linchpin of the MTA regional 

transit network and home to the second-largest state authority, BPCA; and the bi-state Port 

Authority operates the Trade Center and the PATH. Nowhere in the country is the organization 

of government more intertwined. 

 

Third, the current Congressional district has maintained its boundaries for over 40 years. People 

know it and know that their representative understands the community and its concerns, and 

most importantly it works. 

 

• Community Boards should not be split between Congressional districts. 

• Security continues to be a top priority – NYPD police precincts in Manhattan largely run 

north/south and not east/west. 

• Financial District/South Street Seaport, Battery Park City (BPC) & Tribeca share connections 

and community resources with the Village, including parks, ballfields, waterfront, and 

schools. For example, The Empire State Trail is a multi-use trail starting at the tip of 

Manhattan in BPC and then through Hudson River Park Trust (HRPT) along the Hudson 

River all the way to the Canadian border, just another reason why Lower Manhattan should 



be kept in a West Side Congressional District, and that the UWS and Morningside Heights 

should be in the same district all the way to the Battery in Lower Manhattan. 

• New York’s Harbor and the Hudson River unite downtown with the East River – we saw the 

devastating and costly impacts of Hurricane Sandy and now see the critical need for 

improved waterfront resiliency, including the dense FiDi-Seaport area where high tide 

already splashes over the esplanade.  

Congressman Nadler has made sure that our community got the services and support that we 

needed to bring back America’s fourth largest business district and its diverse community. We 

need to have a Member of Congress who understands the complex character of our area, and 

today’s District 10 assures this. Thank you very much. 
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